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Current Resident or

Can You Identify This Picture?

j Informer We remind you that we welcome any Township resident who has an old photo of a special or landmark place in Greene
{ Township to bring the photo to the Township Office for a future issue of the “Greene Informer” The picture will be returned to
§ you. If you can identify the picture above, please contact the township office at (717) 263-9160.

| If you are aware of a resident or neighbor that does not receive this newsletter, please have |
that resident contact the Greene Township Office at 263-9160 to update our mailing list.

The Greene Township Board of

Supervisors
Charles D. Jamison, Jr., Chairman
Glenn O. Shetter, Vice-Chairman
Todd E. Burns, Member
Diann Weller, Secretary-Treasurer
Gina Griffith, Assistant Secretary-Treasurer
Cyndi Schriver, Administrative Assistant
Travis Brookens, Zoning Otficer
Daniel Bachman, Assistant Zoning Officer

Address: 1145 Garver Lane
P.O. Box 215
Scotland, PA 17254

Phone: (717)263-9160
Zoning: (717) 263-4990
Fax: (717) 263-6427
E-mail: greene@pa.net
Web Address:

Greene Municipal Authority  (717) 263-5324
Guilford Water Authority {717) 263-2813
Tax Collector (Kathy Frazer) (717) 264-8674
Penn DOT (717) 264-4171
PA Game Commission (814) 643-1831
Dog Enforcement Officer (717) 762-9794
PA DEP (717) 705-4700
Fayetteville Fire Department  (717) 352-3131
Franklin Fire Department (717) 263-5874
West End Fire Department (717) 532-5555
Pleasant Hall Fire Department (717) 532-5155
IN CASE OF EMERGENCY - DIAL 911
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Street Sweeping

Beginning April 1, 2008, the
Greene Township street sweeper will be
making final passes through the township
to clean anti-skid and other materials left
on the roadway by the winter. The
sweeper will make passes through the
township to allow you to clean your
lawns of road material by placing it on
the edge of the roadway. Please have the
material placed by April 1, 2008.

0060060046004 000¢9¢

SPRING LEAF & BRUSH
COLLECTION

Greene  Township  will  be
commencing Spring leaf & brush pick-up
March 31, 2008 through April 17, 2008
The collection crew will make ONE pass
through the Township. Please rake your
leaves and place brush at the edge of your
yard, no further than four feet from the
edge of the pavement of the road. Do
not bag your leaves. The leaves and
brush must be on separate piles in order
for the township machinery to collect it
and must be placed for pick up on the
first day of the collection schedule. If the
brush and leaves are not separated, they
will not be collected.
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Spring 2008 Bulk Collection

Mark Your Calendar!

Bulk Collection days for spring 2008
have been scheduled for Friday and Saturday,
April 18 & 19, 2008. The collection will be at
the Township building located at [145 Garver
Lane in the village of Scotland. The collection
on Friday will begin at 7:00 AM and will
finish at 3:00 PM. The collection on Saturday
will begin at 6:00 AM and will finish at 4:00
PM. This service is provided to the residents
of Greene Township from the supervisors.

Please inform your neighbors and friends of

this service and encourage them to participate.
Please do not bring batteries, liquefied
paints, spray cans, fuel drums, and other
hazardous materials. We are unable to accept
them. In addition, construction debris will
NOT be accepted. Arrangements need to be
made with the landfill to dump construction
debris. We will accept items not picked up by
your regular trash service but we do NOT
accept regular household trash (bags of
garbage, recyclables, ete). Yard waste is also
not accepted during bulk collection Greene
Township accepts yard waste on a regular
basis at our composting facility on Mickey’s
Inn Road.
Please contact the Greene Township
Board of Supervisors at (717) 263-9160 with
any questions regarding our upcoming bulk
collection days.

NOTE: We will accept 20 Ib. propane
bottles again this spring. We will accept up
to eight tires per household for disposal this
spring. We will only accept standard car or
pick-up truck tires. Rims and tires must be
separated.
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***Greene Township Prohibits
ALL open Burning of Leaf, Yard &
Solid Wastes***

GREENE TOWNSHIP
MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY

Illegal Sump Pump and Downspout Connections

Just a reminder to Greene Township Municipal
Authority sewer customers, that connection of
sump pumps and/or downspouts to the sewer
system are illegal and punishable by fine

We are in the process of TVing sewer lines to
find extra flow which can detect illegal
connections

It you have a sump pump or downspout
connected to your sewer connection we ask that
you disconnect them immediately.

[f you are not sure if you have an illegal
connection, please feel free to contact our office
at 263-5324 and we will be happy to come out
and check the connection for you At that time if
an illegal connection is found, you will not be
fined but given a fair amount of time to correct
the illegal connections
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REMEMBER—TUESDAY,
APRIL 22" IS PRIMARY
ELECTION DAY IN
PENNSYLVANIA

If you need to register to vote or find out where
your polling place is, you can contact the Voter
Registration Office in the Franklin County
Courthouse at 261-3886. Voter registration
forms are also available at the Greene Township
Offices.
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Summer Road Construction

Summer road construction is right around
the cotner This summer we are planning
several road construction projects.

As summer approaches, check our local
media for road closings.

COMMUNITY PAGE

SCOTLAND MEMORIAL PARADE

Saturday, May 10, 2008
1:00 pm

We had a successful parade last year and anticipate a better one this year, There will be a service at
the entrance to the Scotland’s Veterans School bridge at 1:00pm. The parade route will then proceed
East on Main Street to the Memorial Park. Judges stand will be at the Scotland Automotive. There
will be a Memorial Service at the park. We will have guest speakers, music, essay contest winners and
prizes will be awarded at this time. New this year we will have patriotic decorated bicycles. We are
looking for any Veterans that would like to be in the parade. Please contact Cathy at 263-5381.

10" Annual Historical Calendar

This calendar will benetit the Scotland Community Center. Calendars are only $7 for year 2007-2008.
All other calendars are $5. All calendars have old pictures of what Scotland looked like in the past.
You can buy them at Jeff Fisher Insurance, Philadelphia Avenue, Greene Township Office, Garver

Lane or call Cathy at 263-5381.
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GREENE TOWNSHIP PARK UPDATE

The Chambersburg Area Senior High School Trojans will be playing their home baseball games on a baseball field under
construction at the Greene Township Park in Scotland Greene Township Supervisors agreed to lease the field to the
Chambersburg Area School District for $15,000 a year The field includes dugouts, batting cages, an electric scoreboard, a press
box building and a concession stand
The baseball field is part of a 57-acre park being constructed between Black Gap Road and the municipal building on Garver L ane.
Below is a picture of the baseball field project




